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CALENDAR TERM 2 2022 PRINCIPAL’S NEWS  

 
We are well into the swing of learning this term 
with all classes enjoying being back with their 
teachers and peers. It is wonderful to visit the classrooms and see 
what is happening. This weekend sees Mother’s Day celebrations, 
have a lovely weekend to all of our mums, carers and other 
significant female loved ones. Our wonderful P&C have organised 
an edible treat to be sent home with each child on Friday for their 
special person. If there are any specific dietary requirements 
please email the school address by tomorrow to let me know and 
we will sort out an alternative.  

 
Kindergarten 2023 enrolments are now open. All enrolments can 
be submitted online here: 
https://pagewood-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/about-our-
school/enrolment.html 
 
We will be holding an Open Day and School Tours on Wednesday 
25 May from 9:30am-10:45am. It will be wonderful to welcome 
potential students to visit our school. As our school is above 
capacity only local area enrolments can be accepted.  Register 
here to attend the Open Day and School Tour. 
https://forms.gle/d6jbQEitqHCM9BXs5 
 
Out of area applications may be made through our school website 
(as above) with one or more of the below criteria in priority order 
to be addressed: 
 
1. siblings of students currently enrolled at the school 

 

PAGEWOOD PUBLIC SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 

TERM 2 WEEK 2 

Monday 2 May 2022 

 

 

 

MAY 

WEEK 2 

Mon 2 7:00pm P&C Meeting in Library 

Tues 3 Uniform shop open face-to-face 
Fortnightly – bring your order form 

 School Cross Country Carnival  Year 
2 turning 8 and above (rescheduled) 
Wear sport uniform or house Tshirt 
Parents & carers welcome  

Wed 4 NSW Teachers Industrial Action -
minimal supervision at PPS;  
No Assembly 

Thurs 5 Canteen open 

Fri 6 Canteen open 

 Last day to order Warburton Polar 
Fleece Jacket from Uniform Shop – 
place orders online 

WEEK 3 

Mon 9 School Athletics Carnival 
Wear sport uniform or house Tshirt 

Tues 10 NAPLAN Year 3 & 5 Writing 

Wed 11 NAPLAN Year 3 & 5 Reading;  
K-2 Assembly 2:45pm 

Thurs 12 Canteen open 

Fri 13 ESPSSA Cross Country Carnival at 
Heffron; Canteen open 

WEEK 4 

Mon 16 NAPLAN Year 3 & 5 Language 
Conventions 

Tues 17 NAPLAN Year 3 & 5 Numeracy 

 Stewart House Donations due today 

Sat 21 Federal Election 

 P&C Sausage sizzle, Cake and Book 
Stall at school  

WEEK 5  

Wed 25  Kindergarten 2023 Open Day and 
School Tour for local area 
enrolments 

 

Frank doing an amazing job in the office! 
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2. exceptional or compassionate circumstances 
3. safety and supervision of the student before and after school 
 
The school enrolment panel assesses each application and a response is provided to each family.  

Year 3 and 5 have NAPLAN assessments in Week 3 and 4. Please ensure students arrive at school on time. Teachers 
will be there to set the students up with the tasks.  All assessments, except for Year 3 Writing, will be conducted 
online. If your child is absent on a specific day there will be some days available for make up assessments. These will 
be conducted outside of their classroom by another teacher or myself. Please email the school if your child will be 
absent.   
 
The Cross Country Carnival for Year 2 students turning 8 and Years 
3-6 at school has been rescheduled for tomorrow, Tuesday 2 May, 
after the rain saw it postponed again. Parents and carers are 
welcome to join us.  Please see the running order on page 2. 
 
I look forward to the P&C meeting at 7:00pm tonight in the library.  
 
Nicole Mayhew 
Principal 
 
MERIT AWARD ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS 

Awards already received at assembly 

3C Zara D Eli Thomas Isabella 

3P Zoe Isaac Toby Zara 

4G John Niki Ben Holi 

4L Safirah Darcy Gabriel Lilly 

5M Neave Jomi Iggy Rocco 

5/6W Hillary Leon Max Kimily 

6S Xavier Lucas D Annabelle Emily 

 
CROSS COUNTRY CARNIVAL 

The Cross Country Carnival last term was postponed due to the wet weather. It has been rescheduled for this week 

Tuesday 2 May. Students turning 8 years and over may compete. Students should wear their sports uniform/house 

colours and sports shoes on this day.  

 

9:30am - 11:00am: 3-6 Cross Country Carnival (students turning 8 years and over) 

11:00am - 11:15am: K-6 War Cries  

K-2 Fun Run (students 7 years and younger) has been CANCELLED 

 

The events will be run in the following order: 12/13 years, 11 years, 10 years, 9 years and 8 years. Students can wear 

their house colours and sports shoes (no spikes or bare feet). Parents/carers are welcome to attend the event.  

Please ensure your child is at school on time to participate in these events. 
Miss Shiozawa and Ms Curtis 
 

OPPORTUNITY CLASS TEST FOR 2023 – YEAR 4 STUDENTS 
Applications for Year 4 students to sit the Opportunity Class test have now opened. Information has been emailed to 

parents and carers today as well as a print copy given to students outlining the process for applying and key dates 

relevant to the Opportunity Class application process. A signed note informing Pagewood Public School of your 

decision regarding the OC test must be returned to your child's classroom teacher. 

Erica Grisanti 

http://www.pagewood-p.schools@det.nsw.edu.au
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UPGRADE TO THE PARENT ONLINE PAYMENTS (POP) PAGE 

We are now a ‘cash free’ school. Therefore, we encourage parents and carers to use our new Parent Online Payment 

(POP) system which will minimise disruptions to class time and save time for our staff. 

 
The upgraded POP page replaces the old Westpac page.  It’s accessible from the school’s website and allows parents 
and carers to make online payments anywhere and anytime.  By using the upgraded page, parents and carers will 
enjoy: 

• a quick and simple user interface; 

• mobile-friendly experience – making it easier to pay via phone or tablet (as well as from a desktop 
computer); and 

• multilingual support which enables them to use POP in their preferred language. 

• Easily without needing to log on, register or enter a Student Registration Number. 

• Check your email for a copy of your receipt 
 

The anticipated increase in online payments will help to relieve the administrative burden on teachers and office 

staff. Additionally, schools will benefit from improved data quality, with the POP upgrades making it easier to 

reconcile payments with individual students.  On our website, go to “Make a Payment” and enter your child’s details. 

 
UNIFORM SHOP – FACE TO FACE 

Our uniform shop is open onsite for face-to-face orders fortnightly. Our parent volunteers complete uniform orders 

on Tuesday mornings.  Please bring completed Order Form or email your order by filling out a form (which can be 

downloaded from the school's website) and emailed to ppsuniform@hotmail.com.  Alternatively, your child can 

deliver the completed form to the office.   

 

Winter uniform is worn Monday to Thursday during Term 2 and 3 and sports uniform on Fridays. The embroidered 

sport shorts or track pants, should be worn only on Fridays.   As part of correct uniform, all children must wear the 

full Pagewood school uniform including jacket and school cap. Navy socks are worn all week. It is important that 

shoes are all black in colour. 

UNIFORM SHOP – SPECIAL ORDER FOR WINTER 

This is the last week to order the Special Order Warburton polar fleece jacket for winter.   

UNIFORM SHOP - SPECIAL ORDER “Warburton” Polar Fleece Lined Hard Shell Spray Jacket (with school logo) - $45 

each. The uniform shop will be placing an one-off order for the “spray jacket”.  

 

As this is not a regular item, we do not have current stock of this product, and as such we are unable to provide a 

sample. 

PLEASE SEE ORDER FORM AT END OF THIS NEWSLETTER – IF YOU WISH TO PLACE AN ORDER, PLEASE RETURN THIS 

FORM TO THE OFFICE OR EMAIL IT TO THE UNIFORM SHOP at ppsuniform@hotmail.com BY FRIDAY 6th MAY 2022.  

ORDERS WILL BE PLACED ONCE MINIMUM ORDER REQUIREMENTS ARE MET AS REQUESTED BY THE SUPPLIER.  

• Colour: Dark Maroon. Waterproof (100% nylon), fully lined with polar fleece and featuring a concealed drawstring 

hood in its collar. It also has an internal draw cord for a great fit.  

• Once order has been placed/processed, there are no returns/exchanges so please choose carefully. 

 

TERM 2 - WINTER SPORT TRIALS  

Sport trials for soccer and netball will be held on Fridays in the first two weeks of Term 2.  Students should bring 

their soccer gear to school (shinpads and soccer boots) and change into them for the trials. 
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STAGE 3 BATHURST OVERNIGHT CAMP (YEAR 5 and 6) 

Year 5 and 6 will attend an overnight camp to Bathurst from 22-24 August.  A permission note was sent home with 

students in the last week of Term 1. A deposit of $100 will be added to your Term 2 Statement of Account and is due 

to be paid by the end of Week 4. All permission and medical information notes need to be returned by end of Week 

4 as well. The balance of the camp must be paid by Friday 24 June. If there are any financial concerns for families 

please contact Ms Mayhew in confidence.  

 

DRAMA CLUB WILL BE STARTING THIS TERM!  

K-2: Mondays first half lunch after eating time with Mrs Karro in the Music Room.  

Y3-6: Wednesdays first half lunch after eating time with Miss Shiozawa in 6S.  

Drama Club explores the elements of Drama through improvisation games and movement activities. We also hope to 

support student wellbeing during lunch times and provide opportunities for friendships to form. We hope to see 

some students there! 

Miss Shiozawa and Mrs Karro  

STEWART HOUSE DONATION APPEAL  

Envelopes will be sent home tomorrow for the Stewart House Appeal asking for a $2 
donation. Each year 1,600 public school children in need come to Stewart House from 
many parts of NSW and the ACT. During their stay, children are provided with optometric, 
dental and medical treatment as well as emotional support.  

If you would like to donate, please return your envelope to your child’s teacher by Tuesday 
17 May. There will not be enough envelopes to distribute to every child.  If your child does not receive a donation 
envelope, you are welcome to return your donation in a plain envelope or your child can collect a plain envelope 
from the office. Stewart House is the NSW Public Education’s charity of choice and they thank you for your support. 
Information about Stewart House can be found here https://www.stewarthouse.org.au/ 

FEDERAL ELECTION – P&C STALLS 

The P&C is very happy to announce that on voting day, Saturday, 21 

May, we will hosting not only a democracy sausage sizzle but a cake and 

book stall too 🎉 We would love to see you (and get a bit of help) on 

the day and more details will follow.  Anyone who would like to get 

involved, we are looking for donations of the following items: 

Rolls  
Beef sausages 
Bacon 
Eggs 
Onion 
Tomato sauce 
BBQ sauce 
Mustard 
Serviettes 
Bottles of water 
Cans of soft drink 
Fruit juice boxes 
Bags of ice 
 
If you are able to donate of any of these items, please email pagewoodpublicschool@pandcaffiliate.org.au. 
 

http://www.pagewood-p.schools@det.nsw.edu.au
https://www.stewarthouse.org.au/
mailto:pagewoodpublicschool@pandcaffiliate.org.au
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We will also be taking donations of good quality adult and children's books (but no magazines, 

National Geographics, textbooks, CDs or DVDs please). Please drop them off at the office from 

tomorrow May 3.  Looking forward to seeing everyone tonight at the meeting in the school 

library. 

 

ATHLETICS CARNIVAL – MONDAY 9 MAY 

The K-2 Athletics Carnival will be held at school. Students will participate in their age races and a range of novelty 

events after recess from 11:40am - 1:10pm.  War cries will be held at approximately 2:45pm when primary students 

return to school. Parents are welcome to come and support their children. Students may wear either their sport 

uniform or house colours, provided their attire is appropriate for running. They must have a hat. Students turning 8 

in 2022 have the option of attending the Primary Athletics Carnival or remaining at school for the K-2 Carnival.  

The primary Athletics Carnival will be held at Hensley Oval.  Students turning 8 years or older should return their 

permission slip to their teacher by this Friday. Parents and carers are welcome to join us, please see the event 

schedule below. The start time is 9:45am. Other field events will be held at school during school time in the coming 

weeks.  

 

2022 PAGEWOOD PS ATHLETICS CARNIVAL 

 

8:30am Selected 

Students 

All ages 1500m  14. Girls 11yrs 200m 

Events due to start at approximately 9:45am  15. Boys Senior 200m 

1. Boys 8 yrs 100m  16. Girls Senior 200m 

2. Girls 8 yrs 100m  17. Long Jump to be held for all ages 

3. Boys 9 yrs 100m  18. Boys Junior 800m 

4. Girls 9 yrs 100m  19. Girls Junior 800m 

5. Boys 10 yrs 100m  20. Boys 11 yrs 800m 

6. Girls 10 yrs 100m  21. Girls 11 yrs 800m 

7. Boys 11 yrs 100m  22. Boys Senior 800m 

8. Girls 11 yrs 100m  23. Girls Senior 800m 

9. Boys 12 yrs 100m  24. Mixed Junior Relay 4 x 100m 

10. Girls 12 yrs 100m  25. Mixed Senior Relay 4 x 100m 

11. Boys Junior 200m  

Students to return to school approximately 2:45pm 

for war cries 
12. Girls Junior 200m  

13. Boys 11 yrs 200m  

 

Please note: There will be no finals. Results will be based on the fastest times from heats. 

http://www.pagewood-p.schools@det.nsw.edu.au
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Term 2 2022 

 

 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday  Friday Saturday/ 
Sunday 

Week 2 2 MAY 
7:00pm P&C 
meeting 

3 MAY 
SEDA College 
sports lessons 
for K-2 students 
Stewart House 
Donation 
Envelopes 
distributed 
 

4 MAY 5 MAY 6 MAY 7/8 MAY 

Week 3 9 MAY 
School 
Athletics 
Carnival at 
Hensley; K-2 
at school 
 

10 MAY 
NAPLAN begins 
Y3 and 5 
SEDA College 
sports lessons 
for K-2 students 
 
 

11 MAY 12 MAY 13 MAY 
ESPSSA 
Cross 
Country at 
Heffron 
Y5 & 6 $100 
Camp 
deposit due 

14/15 MAY 

Week 4 16 MAY 17 MAY 
SEDA College 
sports lessons 
for K-2 students 
Stewart House 
Donation 
Envelopes due 
 

18 MAY 19 MAY 20 MAY 
PSSA begins 
 

21/22 MAY 

Week 5 23 MAY 24 MAY 
SEDA College 
sports lessons 
for K-2 students 
 

25 MAY 
K 2023 Open Day  
9:30am 

26 MAY 
National Sorry 
Day 

27 MAY 
PSSA 

28/29 MAY 

Week 6 
RECONCILIATION 
WEEK 

30 MAY 31 MAY 
Netball Gala 
Day at Heffron 
Y3-6 for 
interested 
students 

1 JUN 
School Leaders 
and ATSI student 
workshop 

2 JUN 3 JUN 
PSSA 

4/5 JUN 

Week 7 6 JUN 
7:00pm P&C 
meeting 

7 JUN 8 JUN 9 JUN 10 JUN 
PSSA 

11/12 JUN 

Week 8 
 

13 JUN 
Queen’s 
Birthday 
holiday 

14 JUN 15 JUN 16 JUN 
Stage 1 
Excursion to La 
Perouse 

17 JUN 
PSSA 

18/19 JUN 

Week 9 
 

20 JUN 21 JUN 22 JUN 23 JUN 24 JUN 
PSSA 
Student 
reports 
home 

25/26 JUN 

Week 10 
Student Learning 
Interviews 
 

27 JUN 28 JUN 29 JUN 30 JUN 1 JUL 
PSSA 
Last day of 
term 
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 PPS P&C (Parents and Citizens) meeting tonight  

 

A reminder that the P&C is meeting tonight, Monday, 2 May 2022. Everyone is welcome to attend. It is 

held in the school library (enter from the main Dalley St gate) at 7.00pm.   

Send apologies or queries to: pagewoodpublicschool@pandcaffiliate.org.au  

The draft Agenda for the meeting is below.  

AGENDA  

Apologies  

Minutes: 4 April 2022  

Principal’s Report  

President’s Report                

Treasurer’s Report  

Secretary’s Report  

Business Arising/ Carried forward  

Election Day, Saturday 21 May  

• BBQ  

• Cake stall  

• Book Stall  

• rosters  

New Business  

School wish list for potential P&C funding  

School concert  

Business without notice  

Next meeting- Monday, 6 June 2022, 7pm in School Library  
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